
 
 

 
Holmdel High School PTSO 

January 11, 2015 
 
 
Karen called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  The PTSO meeting took place in the 
auditorium.  Karen pointed out the fire exits and asked everyone to stand for the pledge 
of allegiance and a moment of silence. Linda Jackman made a motion to accept the 
December minutes.  Robin Grossman 2nd.  All approved. 
 
President’s Report – Karen Strickland, Melissa Mohr -  
Will be meeting with the Superintendent’s Council this month, please contact me if you 
have anything you would like me to discuss. 
  
Principal’s Report – Mr. Loughran – 

Principal’s Report – 11 January 
2016 

 
HHS Athletic Competition Schedules 
On the high school website – there is a BLUE button for “HHS 
Sports Schedules” – click on it for “live” schedules for both the 
high school and Satz. 
  
 
even embracing it – continued areas of concern center around the 
Unit Lunch period – which we continue to evaluate. 
 
Enrollment (11 January 2016) 

12th –    256                                          10th - 214 

11th -    227                                            9th – 246 

Total - 943 



 
 

Dates of Importance 
January 
11 – PTSO Mtg. (9:30 am); “Meet the Coaches Night” (7:00 pm) 
12 – Alliance Mtg. (1:00 pm); Financial Aid Night (7:00 pm); HFEE 
Mtg. (7:30 pm) 
15 – Early Dismissal (Staff PD) 
18 – School CLOSED (MLK Day) 
20 – “Open House” (7:00 pm) 
22 – Acting and Dance Showcase (7:30 pm) 
23 – SAT Testing (not in Holmdel) 
27 – BOE Mtg. (7:30 pm) 
29 – End of 2nd Marking Period 
  
William Loughran 
Principal, Holmdel High School 
732-946-1832 (w)  732-946-0093 (fax) 
 
Faculty Representatives’ Report – Sherryl McBride and Kristin 
Boca 
 

2016-01-11 – PTSO Faculty Representative Report 
 
 
 

SPCA is collecting pet food this month.  They'd be grateful to have any donations that 
could be given.  Collection boxes are in the Guidance Office and outside the Main Office. 
 

Last week, the French III students received a letter from the office of the President of France 
thanking them for their nice words following the attacks on Paris in November. For a project, 
each student chose an tribute with a letter of support or condolences (or both).  
 

Officer’s Reports 
 
VP Membership –Alicia Baylock – 208 families have joined bringing us to 26% of all 
798 HHS families. $2039 was raised in the Write- A- Check fundraiser.  Four more 
faculty members have joined. 



 
 

 
VP Fundraising –SallyAnn Walier and Renee Schneider– No report 
Treasurer’s Report – Robin Grossman- Robin read the December Report.	
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Linda Fernand made a motion to accept the November Treasurer’s Report.  Amy Lem  
2nd.  All approved. 
 
 
Corresponding Secretary – Dani Page – No report 
Recording Secretary – Michele Shields – No report 

 
 
Committee Reports 
 
ARISE Liaison – Ana Vander Woude- No report 

 
Bake Sales – Jennifer Yan – Need Volunteers to bake!  Please go to the website to sign 
up.  Raised $44 in Dec.  Numbers were low because a few parents were unable to bake or 
bring items.  If this happens please contact Jennifer and she will find replacements for 
that day…the students really look forward to it.   

Dates: The third Tuesday of the month. 
    Jan 19    Feb 16    Mar 15    Apr 19    May 17 

 
BOE ––  Chiung-Yin Cheng Liu   
 
1. Reorg took place on January 6th. 
2. Three members ( Dina D'Ambrosi, Victoria Flynn and Joe Hammer) were 
swore in and leadership was voted that night. 
3. President is Joe Hammer and VP is Dennis Pavlik. 
4. Superintendent Search continues.  Advertisement has been out.   
5. First Reading for Revised regulation 2330 Homework was tabled. Discussion 
will continue at next board meeting.  
6. Board approved the resignation of Mr. Dowd as the Class Advisor grade 9 and  
 the resignation of Mr. LaCava as the Strength and Conditioning Coach.   
Board also approved the resignation of Mr. Gurney as the Class Advisor grade 
10 at December meeting.  

 



 
 

Booster Liaison – Roseanne Wreidt – No report 
 

9th Grade Class Liaison – Sara Abbas/  – Mr. Dowd resigned and the position is posted. 
 

10th Grade Class Liaison –Dina Hamwi –  
Happy New Year!!! 

• The students and I are looking forward to meeting the new advisor at the end of 
the month. 

• All spirit wear items that were ordered in October have been distributed.  If you 
have any questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Loughran.  Some extra items 
are available for purchase. 

• Students are planning the following fundraisers, pending approval: 
a. “Valentines” carnation & chocolate kiss sale 

Side note form the ECO Club Terracyle coordinator.  The Eco club is collecting 
beauty items for the Terracyle Brigade.  Includes: shampoo bottles, shaving 
cream cans,…etc.  No nail polish.  Collection bin located at the front entrance.  
Any questions, contact Mr. Mester.  Flyer will be distributed via email. 
 

11th Grade Class Liaison ––Lisa Cronin / Ms. Lazar – No report 
 
12th Grade Class Liaison – Mary Lou Moramarco / Ms. Lepore –  No report 

 
 Facebook – Vicky Entwistle – Big Thank you for keeping up on it. 
 
HCAA –Cindy Manning – 
High School is busy rehearsing for Spring Musical; Godspell 
We will sell tickets to “The Little Mermaid” at the count Basie Theatre  
Upcoming Events: 
1/14 - Indian Hill Talent Show 
1/22 - HHS Acting Class showcase 
1/23 - Project Runway - Indian Hill –1 to 4 p.m. Indian Hill Cafetorium 
1/29 & 1/30 – WR Satz Presents "Schoolhouse Rock" – 7p.m. HHS auditorium. 
 
HDAA – Andria Wojtunik  No report – Meeting tomorrow at 1 p.m. 

 
HFEE –Chiung-Yin Liu –  
Poker Tournament will take place  on Friday, February 5th. 7:30 pm   , at Red Oak 
Diner.  70 players max.  The Cost $125 donation includes: tournament chip buy-
in, casual buffet and drinks. Registration is open now.  Please register on HFEE 
website.   
2. Details for the application of the 2016-17 mini-grant will be out soon. Please 
stay tune! 
3. Please keep your calendar open for few more HFEE events; 
-- Battle of the Faculties ,  Wednesday, March 16.    
-- Spring Gala,  Saturday, April 9th    
-- 2nd  Annual 5K Fun Run,  Sunday, June 5th.    



 
 

 
Hospitality – Linda Fernand – Thank you for another wonderful spread today.  We need 
volunteers to bring breakfast items of your choice to upcoming PTSO meetings.  All you 
have to do is pick up the item and bring it to the meeting.  Linda will take it from there.  
Please contact her if you can help. 

 
Newcomers – Colleen Fischer – No Report 

 
OneCause Fundraising – Kim Jeanos – No Report 

 
Photocopier –Cindy Manning– No report 

 
Programs – Marie Watkins –No report 

 
Project Graduation – Linda Jackman and Debbie Bergamotto – Have foam fingers left 
over from last year and Debbie Brew will be selling the left over stock.  Lawn sign 
information will go out in March and April.  Feb 9 is the next meeting.  Raised 
$19,679.34 to date. 
 
Publicity – Joanne Colella – We need a representative to gather information on PTSO 
events, take pictures etc.. and send information to Joanne at the Holmdel Journal for 
FREE PUBLICITY! 

 
SEPAG – Charles Hancock and Vicki Flynn  - No report 
 
Special Projects - No Report 

 
Student Directory –Susan Gordon and Michelle Barker  –  No report 

 
Sunshine – Alyssa Coffaro – No report 

 
Website – Jennifer Yan - Thank you for updating the website 

 
Provisional Business  –  
 
 New Business –  
Dina Hamwi made a motion to run another Catalyst SAT Boot Camp this spring.  We 
raised $850 with this program in the fall and students have rated their experience 
favorably.  Jennifer Yan 2nd.  All approved.   
 
Debbie Brew has a volunteer Group of HS and Satz students that is 200 strong and if you 
need volunteers for anything, please let her know. 
 
The winner of this months PTSO drawing is Robin Grossman.  She will enjoy a gift 
certificate to Complements Nail Salon.  Congrats! 
 



 
 

 
Debbie Bergamotto made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Leslie Constantine 2nd.  All 
approved and the meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.  
 
The next PTSO meeting will take place on Feb 11 at 9:30 a.m. in the Holmdel High 
School Auditorium.  

 


